SPITAL SURGERY PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP
MEETING MINUTES

THURSDAY 8TH JUNE 2107
6.30PM
ATTENDEES
Ursula Boulton, Jacqui Brereton, Steve Evans (Chairman), Tricia Harrison (Vice-Chair), Jean Lewis, Ina Saunders, Lucy Ferguson (Surgery Staff), Sian Williams,
APOLOGIES

Emma Hadwin (Practice Manager), Maggi Harland & Mary Jordan.
PRESENTATION

· Representatives of Angel Tech Ltd, Chris Murphy, Sean Murphy and Andy Mcloughlin gave us a presentation of the SEND Angel personal alarm. This was well received by all. 
AGM

· Tricia Harrison proposed Steve Evans as Chairman; this was seconded by Ursula Boulton. Steve then proposed Tricia as Vice-Chairperson; this was seconded by Jacqui Brereton. All were in favour.

· Therefore the Chairman, Steve Evans was unanimously re-appointed to serve for a further year, as was the Vice-Chairperson Tricia Harrison. 

· A new Secretary was proposed in light of Mary Jordan being unable to continue for the foreseeable future due to work commitments. Tricia suggested we approach Maggi Harland, as she may consider this role with the possibility of using the available surgery computer station. Meanwhile, any volunteers who would consider this role, please let us know.  
· It was, and always has felt that there is no need to appoint a Treasurer, as no funds are held or needed at this current time. If in the future one is required, provision is set out in the constitution to allow a Treasurer.

· This concluded the AGM and the meeting then continued as usual.
MATTERS ARISING FROM LAST MEETING

· Nothing outstanding.

CHAIRMAN’S UPDATE

· The Chairman made those present aware of the ‘Messy’ event that is due to take place in Liverpool. A flyer was circulated to those present.

GENERAL PRACTICE UPDATE 

· Dr. Clegg has given birth to a baby girl and is now on maternity leave. We offered our congratulations. Dr Ariaraj is to cover for her in her absence by doing an extra Thursday morning.

· Dr. Grey has passed her final exams first time. Again we offered our congratulations.

· Jane Bolderson, the surgery HCA is doing a Return to Nursing course in September. Once completed she will become a full Practice Nurse at the surgery.

· The recent cyber attack did not affect the surgery; the staff does regular nightly back-ups as a matter of course which helps prevent any potential issues.

· Dr. Thompson is conducting a trial on preventing diabetes. The surgery has around 200 pre-diabetics. In order to prevent those patients becoming diabetic, she is hoping to help them with lifestyle changes and low carbohydrate diets. Patients will be written to and asked to see Dr. Thompson and have a review of their weight every fortnight.
· Wirral currently have a high number of referrals to Gastroenterology, Cardiology and Neurology compared to other areas of the country. The CCG are hoping to reduce this by creating different pathways before referral. This means the surgery will be conducting some investigations first and foremost.

· A new CAMHS service which schools can refer and patients can self-refer is operational. Also the KOOTH online counselling website has been launched to help young people with mental health and anxiety issues.

· Repeat ordering from pharmacies will not be accepted and is to cease very soon. Online ordering for patients is to be further encouraged.

· The Extended Access service for patients started in May; this offers appointments in the evening and Saturday mornings. Dr. Simopoulous is helping staff these in Eastham Group practice.

· Lucy asked the PPG if we would be willing to conduct a patient survey. It should be an annual event anyway. It is a simple survey to ask patients questions about appointments and the services the surgery provide. This could be emailed out, or the surgery is open to suggestions on topics and methodology. We said we would consider this and formulate ideas. 
· The PPG were asked if we could consider fundraising to help furnish the waiting room in the surgery with seating. This is to be looked into.

· In the previous month, May, 15 GP appointments have been missed, leading to 3 hours and 45 minutes of lost time. A total of 18 missed nurse appointments resulted in 4 hours and 10 minutes lost time.

WIRRAL PATIENT VOICE GROUP (WPVG)

· Tricia updated us on the group’s demise. It has now folded and PPGs will have to communicate in a different manner from now on. Whether it be through the Practice Manager Forums, we don’t understand yet.
AOB

· A summer newsletter is due out soon. Lucy has kindly agreed to do another. Longer term, we should try and produce an alternate one. However, we have limited resources for the time being. Any volunteers to produce one, please let us know by emailing the Chairman or Practice Manager.

· The Phlebotomy Service contract which is currently running well is due to expire at the end of June. At present there is no new strategy in place. Feedback is being collected from stakeholders, a service is to be designed and a procurement process undertaken. 
· The amount of missed GP and nurse appointments are seen as a concern to us, the PPG. Not only is it lost time that equates to nearly one full day in May, but also a substantial cost. From a PPG point of view we would like to highlight this in a better way. Possibly by putting a general ball park figure in cost and time, without stating that it is the cost at our surgery, but as a general cost to GP surgeries.

DATE OF NEXT MEETING
Our next meeting is with a presentation from speakers Andrea Steel and Peter Groggins, still to be confirmed, but likely to be on the GP Five Year Forward View. This is scheduled to be held on Thursday 7th September – Charlotte House in the Training Room at 6.30 pm. An email a week before the meeting will be sent out with an agenda, asking for any other ideas or points you may wish to add.
If any members have any queries or comments about these minutes, please feel free to contact us by E-mailing Steve on stephenevans03@hotmail.co.uk  
